
 
 

 
 
 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

  
 
 

NOTICE OF APPROVAL FOR THE SUBSTANTIAL MODIFICATION TO THE 
BRUNSWICK-GLYNN COUNTY JOINT WATER & SEWER COMMISSION’S 

INDUSTRIAL PRETREATMENT PROGRAM 
 
The following applicant has applied for approval of substantial modification to its industrial 
pretreatment program: 
 
Brunswick-Glynn County Joint Water & Sewer Commission, 1703 Gloucester St, 
Brunswick, Georgia 31520, for substantial modifications to its industrial pretreatment 
program covering the Academy Creek Water Pollution Control Plant (GA0025313). This 
modification will serve to revise the Brunswick-Glynn County Joint Water & Sewer 
Commission’s local limits.    
 
On the basis of preliminary staff review and the application of the Industrial Pretreatment 
Regulations, EPD proposes to approve the Authority’s substantial modification to its industrial 
pretreatment program.  This proposed determination is tentative. 
 
Persons wishing to comment upon or object to the proposed determinations are invited to submit 
same in writing to the EPD address below, or via e-mail at EPDcomments@dnr.ga.gov, no later 
than forty-five (45) days after this notification. If you choose to e-mail your comments, please be 
sure to include the words “Pretreatment Program Modification – Brunswick-Glynn County Joint 
Water & Sewer Commission” in the subject line to ensure that your comments will be forwarded 
to the correct staff.  All comments received prior to or on that date will be considered in the 
formulation of final determinations regarding the application.  A public hearing may be held 
where the EPD Director finds a significant degree of public interest in a proposed permit or 
group of permits.  Additional information regarding public hearing procedures is available by 
writing the Environmental Protection Division. 
 
The proposed substantial modification submittal and comments received are available by writing 
the Environmental Protection Division at 2 MLK, Jr. Dr., Suite 1152E, Atlanta, GA 30334, 
between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday For additional 
information contact: Whitney Fenwick, Wastewater Regulatory Program, phone (470) 607-3078 
or e-mail whitney.fenwick@dnr.ga.gov.  A copying charge of 10 cents per page will be assessed.   
 
 
 
 


